
 
 

 
 

 
April 10, 2007                     Las Vegas  

 (702) 486-2000 
Fax:  (702) 486-2045 

 
 
TO:  ALL LICENSED MANUFACTURERS AND INTERESTED 

PERSONS 
 
SUBJECT: LAS VEGAS TECHNOLOGY DIVISION LAB RELOCATION 
 
 

The State Gaming Control Board’s Technology Division Lab, which is 
responsible for the review and approval of gaming devices and associated 
equipment, is relocating to a new facility in the Las Vegas area.  The new office 
is located at 750 Pilot Road, Suite H, Las Vegas, Nevada  89119. 

 
During the weeks of April 16th and April 23rd the Lab will be transitioning into 

the new facility and will continue to operate.  The Lab’s phone numbers will not 
change.  Every effort has been made to minimize phone service interruptions; 
however, there may be inadvertent downtime during the transition.  If you attempt to 
contact Lab staff and your call is not answered by staff or by voicemail please 
contact the main number in the Las Vegas office for assistance at (702) 486-2000.   

 
All correspondence to the Lab as of May 1, 2007, should be sent to the 

new address.   
  
Thank you in advance for your patience during this transition and please 

do not hesitate to contact me at (702) 205-2078 or Technology Division Lab 
Manager Travis Foley at (702) 205-9552 if you have any questions or concerns. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joe Bertolone, Chief 
Technology Division 
 

MC/TF:je 
 
c: Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman 
 Mark A. Clayton, Member 
 Randall E. Sayre, Member 
 Records and Research Services  
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